
KEY DATES 

 

Message from our Campus PrincipalɁMatt Jobling 

May 24 Year 7 ϥmmunisation 

May 25Ɂ27 Year 9 Outdoor Education Camp 

May 26 Year 7 ɄOpen door NightɅ  ϥnformation Night 

June 6 Report Writing Day  no students 

June 13 QUEENɅS BϥRTHDAY PUBLϥC HOLϥDAY - School Closed 

June 15 Yr 11 & 12 Course ϥnformation Night 7:00pm Lecture theatre 4N120 

AWARENESS DAY FRϥDAY 20th MAY 

Grade 5&6 students from our local primary schools are spending the day with us today as part of our transition program 
supporting their entry to secondary schooling. Year 10 Peer support leaders and Year 7 students are supporting the 
primary students throughout the day as they move between the various classes and experiences planned to give an 
insight to secondary schooling. Year 7 Leaders Reece Malcolmson, Celeste Hardy and their team of staϜ have once again 
created an interactive and wide ranging program for students to engage with and have been well supported by other 
campus staϜ and our Masters in Teaching students from Federation University. More reports will be featured in our next 
newsletter. 

20th May  2016 

ɈϥtɅs not what happens to you, but how you react that matters.ɉ Epictetus 

Since our last newsletter the Year 10 students have returned from work experience, year 7 and 8 students have had their 

respective camps, NAPLAN testing has been completed, and a range of excursions and sporting teams have headed out 

of the campus. Many of these events are detailed later in this newsletter. One very signiɲcant event has been the Year 9 

students who travelled to China for six weeks as part of the Victorian Young Leaders Program. There will be an article 

about this trip in the upcoming College newsletter.  

ϥt is great for our students to have access to these opportunities for learning and development and we continue to see 
this as an important part of a full education. ϥt has been particularly pleasing to see and hear of the positive engagement 
by students in these activities and the manner in which they have represented both themselves and the school. 
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Message from our Principal continuesɎɎ.. 

MORWELL CENTENARY OF ANZAC CONCERT 

Date : Wednesday 8th  June 2016. 

Time: 7.30pm - 9.30pm 

Venue: Kernot Hall, Morwell 

Hosted:  3TR's Andy Johns 

Performers: The Victoria Police Pipe Band & The Band of The Royal Australian Navy ( HMAS Cerebus ) 

Tickets: $ 5.00 ea.  Available from Traralgon RSL Club or Concert Ticket Bookings  0417567291 

The Centenary of ANZAC is a special time in Australian history, it enables our community to reɳect on the remarkable  

service and sacriɲce of Australian Servicemen and their families during World War One, particularly from the Latrobe  

Valley. The Concert will feature The Band of The Royal Australian Navy and The Victoria Police Pipe Band in a 

themed event to honour the Centenary of ANZAC. The musical program will feature many WW1 period tunes like " 

Waltzing  

Matilda", but most songs will be selected to entertain the audience with popular music, Top 40, tunes from Frozen and 

contemporary hits plus many crowd favourites. 

 Father Peter Bickley has oϜered to speak on Chaplaincy in World War One & Father Harry Dyer will provide a 

"Blessing during the Concert". 

TS Latrobe will be invited to form an honour guard this year, Morwell Lions have oϜered provide catering and Morwell  

Rotary will provide hosts / ushers. 

A Light Horse Mounted Ceremonial Troop will be on display outside the Concert. 

Security will be provided by Morwell Police in accordance with VϥCPOL guidelines. 

The RSL will provide several WW1 displays, uniforms, etc. and Legacy will be invited to speak about Major General Sir  

Stanley Savige, a Morwell resident who went on to found LEGACY.  

The Concert is expected to attract an audience of around 800 persons. 
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Year 7 News ɎɎɎ.  
Again, lots has been happening at year 7, we have had Camp Coolamatong, 
NAPLAN, year 7 football, planning for Awareness Day, whilst a new project has 
been started. 

After Cluedo we played Theater sports a set of acting games each 

student has been learning about in Drama. The night next we went for 

an amazing night hike. On the hike we walked along the lakeside and 

were told stories about the camps history, once at the water front we 

picked up shells and threw them in the water; as the shells hit the 

surface of water the late lit up. Students were mesmorised by the night 

sky for it was ɲlled with thousands of stars visible due to the lack of 

pollution.  After the amazing hike students came back and fell asleep 

while watching a movie. On the third and ɲnal night students and staϜ 

participated in an eight round game of trivia hosted by Whitey, and 

judged by Ms. Martin and Ms. Hardy. The team A-Z won the game. ϥt 

was clear that throughout the camp all students were having a blast, 

they clearly really enjoyed themselves. Overall the camp was a 

successful and amazing experience for everyone that went!  

Student Report: Rachael Pendlebury & Zeke Halge 

On the 2nd to the 6th of May the year 7Ʌs and a few year 10 Peer Support leaders 

went to Camp Coolamatong for 3 nights. Students participated in a range of 

diϜerent activities such as; archery, sailing, survivor race, adventure race, mountain 

bike ride, bush-craft, climbing and abseiling, etc. On each day several groups got to 

go on a boat trip to 90 mile beach; where they walked along the waterfront, then 

participated in a game called foxes holes and ate lunch in a national park, before 

taking the boat trip back to camp. On each night diϜerent activities were held by 

camp leaders and staϜ. On the ɲrst night we played real life Cluedo; where students 

ran around and completed a set amount of taskɅs in order to ɲnd the place of the 

murder, the murderer and the weapon.  

Year 7 Boys Football 

Student Report: Jack Chessum & Tige Renwick 

Year 7 footy took place on the 14th of May, unfortunately we didnɅt make it 
to the 2nd round but we still gave it our best shot, we won 2 out of 4 
games. We competed against the 2 sale teams, Traralgon College and 
Lavalla who won the grand ɲnal. The highlight was the last game where it 
came right down to the line and we won by a point.     

NAPLAN Testing 

Students were required to sit 5 tests over 3 

days, the way in which this cohort handled 

this was an absolute credit to the type of 

learners they are. Every student showed a 

capacity to sit through testing, but more 

impressively did it in a manner that 

allowed everyone else in the room to 

concentrate and get the most out of 

themselves. Now they can enjoy the fact 

that they will not have to take part next 

year and concentrate on how to improve 

for the next NAPLAN testing that takes 

place in year 9. 

Awareness Day 

A full report on Awareness Day will come out in the next newsletter, 
year 7Ʌs have all been involved in diϜerent elements of the day as 
well as starting on their Civic Global Project. 

ALPs Testing 

A reminder that for any students that were unable to make the ALPs 
testing that took place on the 20th of May, there will be another op-
portunity to test on Thursday the 26th of May at 4.30 to 6.30pm 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ !.{9b/9 Ih¢[Lb9 рмон отмм ǇǊŜŦŜǊŀōƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ фŀƳ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇƘƻƴŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜ 
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! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ !.{9b/9 Ih¢[Lb9 рмон отмм ǇǊŜŦŜǊŀōƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ фŀƳ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇƘƻƴŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜ 

Year 7 News ContɅd ɎɎɎ.  

Year 7 Open Door Evening  
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Year 8 News ɎɎɎ.  

Year 8 Camp 

On Monday 2nd May 42 Year 8 students, 3 Year 10 students, 1 bus driver and 4 
teachers set oϜ for a week at Karoonda Park in Gelantipy.  The ɲrst stop for the 
students was the Buchan caves for a guided tour. Whilst on camp, the students 
participated in activities such as rafting on the Snowy River; abseiling; high ɳying fox; 
horse riding; initiatives courses and night walks. The camp provided students with 
the opportunity to develop leadership skills, build new friendships, challenge 
themselves in numerous situations, see their peers in a diϜerent light and step 
outside their comfort zone. The Year 8 students were also supported by Year 10 
students, Sam Findlay, Arie Hendrikse and Mitch Vandermeer, who completed a 
week of their Work Experience whilst on the camp. A special thanks must also be 
extended to Robin Fitzpatrick (Camp Coordinator), Glen Stephenson, Matt Sheridan 
and Mary Corponi for making the camp such an enjoyable experience for all of the 
students.  

Year 8 Alternative Program 

For those students who did not attend the Karoonda Park camp an alternative program was provided for the week. 
Students who attended school during camp week participated in activities which were based on the ɲlm ɈHow to Train 
Your Dragonɉ. Students were required to complete activity tasks, such as writing a poem, describing how to train a 
dragon, researching Vikings and sketching a dragon, during project time.  The students also participated in cooking 
classes, physical education activities, games and the Amazing Race, where students had to work in small teams to  
complete a number of activities and solve riddles around the school. 


